
SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

ITEM:3.1
(rD # 24151)

MEETING DATE:
Tuesday, February 06, 2024

FROM : SUPERVISOR KEVIN JEFFRIES AND SUPERVISOR KAREN SPIEGEL

SUBJECT: SUPERVISOR KEVIN JEFFRIES AND SUPERVISOR KAREN SPIEGEL
Enhanced Post-Election Manual Verification

RECOMMENDED MOTION: That the Board of Supervisors

1. Direct the Registrar of Voters to implement a 2o/o Manual Tally for the March 5,2024
Primary Election.

2. Direct the Registrar of Voters to implement a Risk-Limiting Audit pilot program during a
future Special Election.

3. Direct the Executive Office to identify additional funding for the Registrar of Voters to
fund these enhanced verification processes.

ACTION:Policy

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

(WTTHDRAWN)
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BACKGROUND:
The Registrar of Voters (ROV) is tasked with ensuring that the electoral process is conducted
professionally, responsibly, in compliance with all election laws and regulations, and with
integrity on behalf of our constituents. A key component of the work done by the ROV is

maintaining public confidence in honest and impartial elections that are conducted in a fair,

efficient and accurate manner.

With the goal of continuing to strengthen public trust in our elections, our offices have asked the
ROV to identify additional steps that can be taken to enhance manual verification of the

accuracy of our election system, in conformance with election laws and regulations, which go

beyond those steps already required by the Secretary of State of all counties. There are two
additional opportunities for enhance manual verification that the ROV has identified:

lncrease the mandated 1% manual tally to 2%. The Secretary of State requires that
elections officials manually tally all the ballots in 1 percent of the precincts, selected at
random by the elections officials, which is then checked against the tabulated results for
those precincts. The 1% ManualTally is done in public view. Through this proposal, the
required 1% manual tally would double lo 2o/o, which is within the discretion of the
election official. This would involve using additional temporary staff after the election to
double the manual tally, which is estimated to cost an additional $360,000 (based on

turnout at the past Statewide election in November 2022).

a

a

As part of this action, the ROV will report back to the Board on the efficacy of these two
additional enhancement mechanisms, so that they can be further considered for use in future
election cycles.

lmpact on Residents and Businesses:
Enhancing Post-Election Manual Verification through the 2o/o manual tally for the March 2024

election and a Risk-Limiting Auditing in a future Special Election will serve to further increase
voter trust and confidence in the process in which our elections are conducted.

Conduct a Risk-Limiting Audit during an upcoming Special Election. Risk-Limiting Audits
are identified by the Secretary of State as an alternate process for election manual
verification. This process provides for elections officials to manually tally randomly
selected ballots in close races, stopping as soon as it is implausible that a full recount
would show a different result than the ballots reviewed. Risk-Limiting Audits are currently
part of a pilot program in California. Unlike the 1% (or 2o/o) manual tally, this would be an

entirely new process to train ROV staff on. The recommendation from the ROV is to pilot

this on an upcoming Special Election, which are smaller in scale, before implementing it
in a future Statewide election. There are a few Counties, including Orange County, that
have started to pilot Risk-Limiting Audits. The ROV would identify an appropriate
upcoming special election as a pilot, and estimate costs to perform this process at that
time. This process will also be open for public observation.
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Additional Fisca! lnformation:
Through this Board action, the Executive Office will return to the Board with an appropriate
budget adjustment to cover the ROV's costs for these enhanced services, which are estimated
to be $360,000 for the March 2024 election.
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